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       Moss Vale High 

P. O. Box 137 Moss Vale 2577 

Tel: (02) 4868 1717    Fax:  (02)  4868 2787 

“Innovation, Opportunity, Connection 

Inspiring Success” 

E-mail  :  mossvale-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

18 October 2013 

 

Moss Vale High School website :  www.mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 

 

Respectful, Safe and Responsible Learners 

Students Making A Difference 

Year 8 
 Rebecca Coulter 
 Emma Handley 
 
 
Student Volunteers 

Term 3 CAPA Concert 

for School Service 

who raised over $2,100 for Legacy selling 
badges during Legacy week  

The Term 3 CAPA Concert featured the talents of the Year 12 students 
and their HSC performances. 

 
Story and photos on page 9 
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Principal’s Report 

Good Luck HSC Students 
This week our Year 12 students will start their HSC exams. Our students have worked very hard and put in a big effort 
for these exams and so we wish all the students all the very best and hope that they achieve what they set out to 
achieve.  
 
I also want to take the time to acknowledge all the staff at Moss Vale High School for all the hard work and effort that 
they have put in towards supporting our students, teaching our students and making sure that they are ready for these 
very important exams. 
 
Our HSC exams will go for the next month and results will be released by the end of the school year. Our school looks 
forward to the results that the students will achieve and we are very confident of their success.  
We wish all our year 12 students every success! 
 

50th Anniversary 
Our whole school community is gearing up for a very big weekend on Friday, 25 October, Saturday, 26 October and 
Sunday, 27 October as we celebrate 50 years of achievement in education at Moss Vale High School. 
On the Friday and Saturday our school will hold guided tours between 11:00am – 2:00pm on each of these days. The 
Saturday evening will be the Anniversary dinner at the Moss Vale Services Club and then on the Sunday we will hold a 
special combined church service followed by a rugby league match on our school oval.  
 
There is a lot happening and I hope and trust that our whole school community will get involved in our celebrations as we 
focus on the fact that our school has delivered 50 years of a quality education to the students of Moss Vale and the 
surrounding area. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at school on this very special weekend!  
 
School App 
Our school is embarking on a new way of communicating within our school community through the use of a smartphone 
App. Included in this newsletter is information regarding how you can access the app and download this to your phone.  
The App will have links to the school website, the latest school newsletter, a function to email absentee notes through to 
the school and a message board that will alert and remind people who have the App of events that are happening at the 
school. I look forward to its introduction and look forward to the feedback we receive from our school community so that 
we can continue to work collectively together for our students. 
 
Attendance 
It is so important that all our students are at school each and every day and so I look forward to our school continuing to 
work with our parents and students to ensure that each and every student is at school five days of every week.  
Regular school attendance equals more learning which will result in great opportunities after school.  
 
Term 4 
As we head into the last term of the year I want to encourage all our parents to ensure that they contact the school for 
any matter in which they require assistance.  
 
I also want to wish all our students all the very best for the term ahead, as this term all our students will be involved in 
yearly assessment and exams and of course in the second half of the year the yearly report will go home. I want to 
encourage all our students to work hard, try their best and make sure that this term is the best term of the year for them. 
Term 4 will also be a term of lots of activity with the 50th Anniversary, Activity Week and many more events; this means 
there is a lot to come in what will be an exciting term. 
 

I wish everyone a successful term 4 and welcome back from your school holidays! 

 
 
 
Peter Macbeth 
Principal 
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Vivo 
Our school has officially implemented the online merit and reward system of vivo. All students and staff have been given 
a presentation on how to use the system and most students appear to be enthusiastic about vivo. Staff will now reward 
students with vivo points online rather than handing out the yellow merit certificates or ‘free and frequent’ tickets. The 
rewards online are generally all linked to our three core expectations of SAFE, RESPECTFUL and RESPONSIBLE 
behaviour. Students can still achieve the Red, Green, Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum awards with vivos, and they will 
continue to be acknowledged with their certificates being presented at formal assemblies. 
 
The new system is designed to engage students of the 21st century who enjoy the use of technology and vivo means that 
students will achieve the material reward they have worked for through the use of the vivo shop. I encourage parents to 
log on to the website below and have a look at how it works. Your child will have a username and password for you to 
access the website. www.vivomiles.com.au 
 

I would like to express my gratitude to Mrs Maureen Sinclair, our hard working SAM, Mr Robert Berman and Mrs 

Sharlene Killian for playing such a huge role in the set-up of vivo at Moss Vale High School. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Uniform 
I would like to thank Mr Robert Berman for his hard work in monitoring school uniform. We are a uniform school and this 
is fully supported by our P&C. The respectful wearing of correct school uniform sends a strong message to the wider 
community about our students and the pride they take in being part of Moss Vale High School. As I have said on many 
occasions, the wearing of uniform is a part of life where it is often expected in the work place and is always expected in 
team sports. Please support us in our efforts to maintain high standards by ensuring your child goes to school each day 
wearing full school uniform. 
 
Please contact the school if there are genuine financial issues regarding the purchasing of uniform items. 

 

Sensational Seven Reading Strategies for Reading Comprehension 
We are focusing on the strategy of ‘Visualisation’ in classrooms this term.  We are  helping our students gain 
visualisation skills as an important way to foster greater comprehension when reading. 
 
Proficient Readers: 
 Form pictures as active, self-paced learners 
 Create pictures before (prediction), during, and after reading 
 Make connections to the reading through use of the senses (seeing, hearing, touching, etc…) 
 Can communicate the pictures in their minds to others orally or in writing  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Deputy Principal’s Report 

http://www.vivomiles.com.au


 4 

Moss Vale High Newsletter  Issue 1 Term 4 2013 

 

Relay for Life 
Please read through the following information on the Relay for Life and see Mrs Holmes for a registration form if you are 

interested in participating. 
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NAPLAN 

Parents of student in Years 7 and 9 should be aware that all students were handed their NAPLAN results to take home 
to parents this week. 
 
Please contact the school if you did not receive these results. 

 
JML Tree Services 
I would like to acknowledge the fantastic work that JML Tree Services has carried out around our school in recent 

months. I would also like to thank Jeremy and the team for their ongoing support in looking after our school environment. 

Patricia Holmes 
Deputy Principal 
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MATHEMATICS 
 
All junior years (7-10) will be having their yearly exams during week 5 this term.  
Calculators may be used in any of the following exams. 
Students are encouraged to begin revising these topics now in preparation for these 
exams. 
For students with textbooks it is recommended that they complete the revision at the end 
of the chapters. 

Students may also see their teachers for extra revision. 
 

GOOD LUCK AND HAPPY STUDY! 
M. O’Brien 

  
Year 7:-Week 5       (Thursday, 7 November) 

  
Topics: Length and Area, Geometrical Figures, Fractions 
  

  
Year 8:-  Week 5      (Wednesday, 6 November) 
  
M1, M2, M3  Topics:- Pythagoras’ Theorem, Data, Rates and Ratio, Area and Volume 

  
M4 Topics:- Length and Area, Fractions 

  

  
Year 9:- Week 5      (Wednesday, 6 November) 
  
M1- Topics:- Indices, Coordinate Geometry, Perimeter, Area and Volume, Equations,  
Trigonometry, Earning Money 
  
M2- Topics:- Indices, Coordinate Geometry, Time, Length and Area, Exploring Data 
  
M3 & M4 – Topics:- Number Skills, Coordinate Geometry, Time, Length and Area, 
Earning and Spending 

  

  
Year 10:- Week 5      (Thursday, 7 November) 
  
Accelerants-Topics:- Number, Algebra, Equations, Surds, Functions, Logarithms 

  
M1- Topics:- Number, Surds and Indices, Equations and Inequalities, Coordinate 
Geometry, Trigonometry, Saving and Borrowing, Analysing Data OR Advanced 
Trigonometry, Similarly and Congruence 

  
M2 & M3-Topics:- Probability, Analysing Data, Coordinate geometry, Trigonometry 

  
M4-Topics:- Trigonometry, Probability, Coordinate Geometry, Number, Earning and 
Spending 
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Hey, you! 
My name is Kooper Smith, I am fourteen years of age and I am 
passionate about cycling and helping others, that is why this October, 
I am riding in the Great Cycle Challenge to fight kids' cancer! I will be 
pedalling for 31 days and my goal is to ride 500 kilometres 
throughout the month. But why am I doing this? To help children 
affected by cancer and their families. Right now, cancer is the largest 
killer of children from disease in Australia and three children die from 
cancer every week. Kids should be fighting with their siblings, not 
fighting cancer. 
 
So I am taking on this personal challenge to help these kids and fight 
this terrible disease.   
My goal is to raise $500, but I need your help. 
Please sponsor me during The Great Cycle Challenge by visiting the 
link to my personal page below: 
http://www.greatcyclechallenge.com.au/Riders/KooperSmith 
 
All funds raised will support Children's Medical Research Institute to continue its work in developing treatments and 
finding a cure for childhood cancer. 
If you have any further queries, please feel free to contact me on 0456004895 between the hours of 7:00am-8:45am 
and 4:00pm-8:30pm. Donations start from 1 September and will be accepted until 29 October. Thank you kindly for your 
support of both myself and children with cancer. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Kooper Smith 
Year 9 

Well Done, Mrs Kemp 
 
You find COSMOS readers everywhere  ….   
 
Mrs Kemp’s first trip overseas was to 
Vanuatu where she climbed the active 
volcano, Mt Yasur. 
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On Thursday, September 19, we had our end-of-term CAPA Concert. As it was Year 12's last day official day 

of school, the Concert was designed to feature them. Students from Year 12 Music, Drama, Dance and Art 
presented their HSC performances and compositions and also performed songs of their own choice. 

We had a highly talented CAPA cohort this year, and we were all impressed by their talents and efforts at 
the Concert. 

 

It was especially great to watch a Drama film, written, directed and edited by Tim Hamer, as well as see 
the Year 12 Digital Media and Visual Arts major works which were compiled into a slideshow by Mrs 

Mumford. 
 

Year 12’s were also joined by some of our CAPA ensembles: Stage Band, Guitar Ensemble, Girls Choir and 
the Djembe Ensemble. 

 

The Concert finale was the song performed earlier on in the day at the Year 12 Graduation, Times Like 
These by the Foo Fighters. It was definitely a fitting end for our Year 12 students! 

 
Thank you to all that came to watch or participate. 

 

Our next Concert will be "The Golden Year/Hall of Fame" CD Launch / Term 4 CAPA Concert on Friday 
October 25.  

Term 3 CAPA Concert 
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Thank you from   …... 
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MOSS VALE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE INC. 
PO Box 217 Moss Vale NSW 2577 
ABN 63 683 545 257  Email: secretary@mossvalechamber.org.au 
President: Bob Selden  0411 194 441 
Vice President: Sonja Millis   0400 363 705 
Committee: Bernie Drenth, Kathy Barnsley, Jennifer Bowe,  

          Ian Napier, Matthew Sewell 
 

Dear Principal, 
 
The Chamber has a number of initiatives underway in Moss Vale, including a Streetscape 
Committee, and a Renew Moss Vale project. You may have seen the latter publicised on 
the front page of the local paper recently. 
 
The success of the March 2013 Buskers event, and the crowds that function drew has 
encouraged the Chamber to run another community development event. 
 
This next event is the Christmas Fair, on 23 November commencing at 8.30 until 2 pm. 
Stalls will be set up in the Car parks either side of the Police Station, and leading up to the 
newsagency. Food and wine stalls will be in the Moss Vale Hotel car park. 
 
The winners of the recent busker’s competition, and five local schools will be performing, 
and in the lower car park there will be 
children’s amusements, including a 
Bunnings DIY and children’s activity 
tent. Face painting, a bouncy castle, 
fairy floss, a petting zoo and the 
other usual inclusions in a Village 
Fair will be included. Sponsors have 
provided the funds for the necessary 
insurance. 
 
The revamped Leighton Gardens are 
scheduled to be formally opened on 
this day. 
As this event is not a fund raiser, but 
a community development initiative it 
would help the Moss Vale community 
if the fair could be mentioned in 
school newsletters, at assemblies 
and on notice boards. An A4 poster 
is attached for notice boards. 
 
Please contact me if your school 
could help with any further form of 
contribution. 
 

Bob 
Bob Selden, 
President, Moss Vale Chamber 
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TO :      MOSS VALE HIGH         NOTE OF ABSENCE    
 

Date  :  ___________________  Address  :   ________________________________ 

                                                                                           ________________________________ 

Roll Class  :  ______________ Year  :  ___________ 

 

Please excuse the absence of my son/daughter  :  _____________________________________ 

on  (dates)  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Total number of days absent  : ______________ 

The reason for the absence/s (this reason must be specific, not just "he/she was sick") :  ________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name  :  ______________________________ 

Parent Signature  :  ___________________________  Date sent  :  _______________ 

 

OFFICE USE ONLY  

CHANGED ON  

ERN  

EMERGENCY 
CARD 
REPRINTED 

 

BUS Co 
NOTIFIED 

 

RECEIVED 
NEW BUS 
FORM 

 

 
CHANGE OF ADDRESS / CONTACT DETAILS 

 
NAME  :...................................................................    Roll Class  :  ........ ....   Year  :   …. ....... 

NEW ADDRESS  :  ...............................................................................  PO BOX ..................... 

.................................................................................................................................................... 

New Phone No's  :  Home  :  ......................................    Work  (M) : ......................................... 

Mobile (M)  : ..........................  Work (F)  : ............................  Mobile  (F) :  .............................. 

Email :  ………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

DATE YOU CHANGED ADDRESS  :  .......................................................................................  

PARENTS / GUARDIANS NAMES YOU ARE LIVING WITH  :  

................................................................................................................................................................................ 
 
Do you currently have a bus pass?  ………………………………………………………… 
 

NOTE  :    A new bus pass application must be completed when a student has :  a change of address, a change of 

name, change of school, change of details or comes under joint custody. 

 Our school is celebrating 50 Golden Years of Education at Moss Vale High 

School, at the same time Moss Vale town celebrates 150 years! We invite you to 

be part of our festivities: 
 

 Friday, 25 October 2013  Open Day at Moss Vale High School. 

Historic displays & tours of the school with present students.  Catering 

will be available.  

 Evening : CD Launch/CAPA Concert in school Hall at 6.30pm. Tickets 

 at door. 
 

 Saturday, 26 October 2013  Open Day continues. Saturday evening:  

Moss Vale Services Club hosts Reunion Dinner. Limited tickets 

available and bookings essential. Contact the school. 
 

 Sunday, 27 October 2013  Morning Church Service in the school Hall 

& Football Game including ex students, and present students on the 

school Oval. Notable NRL players who were ex students are kindly 

revisiting their old school.  
 

All members of our school community, past and present, are welcome to join us 

at any of these events. Further details available from the school contacts listed, 

& our website   mossvale-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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Parent Online Payments 
Commencing 29 July 2013 

 

Visa or Mastercard credit or debit cards only accepted 
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Note: Permission notes still need to be 
completed and sent to school 

Separate payments need to be made  
for each student to ensure  

correct identification of student 

Creative and Performing Arts— enter particulars eg Dance, Drama 


